MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 7TH NOVEMBER 2012

APOLOGIES

Alf Lee, George Roberts, Simon Pritchard, Jim Beskow and Brian Bennett.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the October 2012 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The situation regarding the repair to the access road and ownership etc remains unresolved. However, the Secretary has written to Councillor Margaret Chapman to ask for her help in expediting the matter.

The pump house has now been rendered and will be painted when dry weather allows.

The dinner is booked and will be 2 courses for £12.95 with monies and menu choices to reach Ian Phillips by 21st November.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian Yates gave a full report of the month’s finances. Expenses had been £325 from Eon, catering, site maintenance, mower fuel, trophy engraving, quiz prizes, trophies and prizes for the MYA event. Income was £464 from temporary memberships, multirace entries, catering and donations/web sales/camping. The financial situation remains in good health.

EVENTS

Last month we had the NADS race meeting and early November saw the Bonfire event. John Jenkinson gave a vote of thanks to John Foster and George Roberts for the firework display on behalf of the members. John also thanked Ken Thorpe’s brother-in-Law for donating a large firework.

The only forthcoming event was the last of the NADS events which will include presentation of the season trophies and the AGM in the clubhouse when racing has finished.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

John Foster mentioned that a member who has sold several boats via the website has not yet paid the 10% to club funds despite John having followed it up with e-mails and phone calls.

The silver jubilee commemorative key fob design had been finalised and passed round for members to see.

The BEST BOAT competition in 2013 will go ahead on the Open Weekend but all boats entering must be accompanied by an application form which will be downloadable fro the website and photographs of the build proving that the member exhibiting is in fact the builder. The competition will be judged by an invited guest who will also present the trophy.

Geoff Figgett asked that perhaps the 2013 Club Sundays might be ‘themed’ with maybe lifeboats on one event and naval or merchant on another. The scale Captain will consider this.

Club member Mike Holland who lives in Scotland has invited club members to come and sail at his local club in Brechin on a date to be arranged in spring. This will be open to anyone wishing to attend.

The Chairman asks all members not to leave any foodstuffs in the clubhouse ever winter. The has been recent TV coverage of rat infestations following a wet summer driving rats out of sewers etc and we must take all steps to avoid attracting them inside the clubhouse. Please take all your food and wrappings home with you.

The committee has agreed to look into improving the access road on our site wit more tarmac planings and John Foster is getting a price and has been advised to contact Corner Groundworks to so the work.

The committee has discussed the current height of the trees and has decided that for safety’s sake (we have already lost 2 very large branches through wind damage) they will be reduced in height to no less than 15’ as soon as a competitive price has been obtained.

Rob Honey had mentioned planning a application had been made for a wind farm in what appears to be a neighbouring field although the Secretary had not been able to find the details on the ERYC web site. Rob said that this was at Demming Farm.

Members were reminded that there will be no club meeting in January2013 but meetings will resume in February 2013.

   Alf Lee                                                                              Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                          (Secretary)

